
CHILTERN DISTRICT COUNCIL

MINUTES of the Meeting of the
LICENSING COMMITTEE (CDC)

held on 10 MAY 2018

PRESENT: Councillor J Rush - Chairman

Councillors: M Flys
M Harrold
M Harker
P Jones
E Walsh
H Wallace

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE were received from Councillors C Jackson, 
G Harris, C Jones, R J Jones, C Rouse, N Varley and F Wilson

12 MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 February 2018, copies of which had 
been previously circulated, were agreed by the Committee and signed by the 
Chairman as a correct record.

13 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

14 GAMBLING ACT STATEMENT OF PRINCIPLES REVIEW

The Gambling Act 2005 required that local authorities prepare and publish a 
Statement of Principles for determining applications and that such a policy 
was to be reviewed every 3 years.  The revised Statement of Principles must 
therefore be in place by 14 January 2019.  A consultation period of 6 weeks 
was recommended in the Gambling Commissions Guidance.  The draft copy of 
the revised Statement of Principles was attached in Appendix 1 for 
consideration by the Committee.  A list of consultees was included on page 42 
of the agenda within Appendix 1.  After the public consultation, the draft 
policy would come back to the Licensing Committee for consideration before 
being considered by Cabinet and then recommended with or without 
modification to Full Council for adoption.
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It was noted that there were only minor amendments recommended since 
there had been no major issues arising since the last review.  The Committee 
considered the more notable proposed changes.  

1. A change in wording to allow the Head of Healthy Communities in 
consultation with the Chairman of the Licensing Committee to allow 
minor amendments including changes in legislation.  This is to allow 
minor amendments to be made faster and more simply.

2. The addition of a section on Local Risk Assessments which have been 
required by licensees since April 2016.

3. A new section referring to Local Area Profiles.  The draft local area 
profile is set out in appendix 2.  It will be a factual document and will be 
kept as a standalone document and not included in the public 
consultation.

Members were also asked to consider whether a resolution should again be 
passed under Section 166 of the Act not to issue casino premises licences and 
the draft Statement had been amended to refer to this recommended 
resolution.

Members asked if the draft statement was similar to that adopted by other 
Councils and were assured that it was.  There was concern about money 
laundering and whether there could be more wording added to the draft 
policy to prevent this within the district.  

It was also asked whether there should be a compliance manager named for 
each licensed premises.  This was not currently done but it was agreed that 
Officers would look into whether this would be possible.

It was agreed that further consideration would be given to these community 
safety issues and any required amendments to the draft statement be 
delegated to the Head of Healthy Communities in consultation with the 
Chairman of the Licensing Committee.

Members also requested typographical amendments to the draft Statement 
on pages 20 and 24 and that the Plan at Appendix 2 of the report be checked 
for accuracy.

It was noted that there were only 5 betting shops in the district.

RESOLVED

1. That the amended draft Statement of Principles in Appendix 1 be 
approved for consultation for a period of 6 weeks with the 
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additional wording regarding community safety issues be 
delegated to the Head of Healthy Communities in consultation 
with the Chairman of the Licensing Committee.

2. That the results of the consultation exercise be reported back to 
the Licensing Committee at its meeting on 10 July 2018 for 
consideration.

3. That it be stated in the draft Statement of Principles that the 
Council resolves under Section 166 of the Act not to issue casino 
premises licences at this time.

4. That Members note that it is intended to report the draft 
Statement to Cabinet on 16 October 2018 and then to Council on 
13 November 2018 for adoption of the final Statement of 
Principles.

Councillor H Wallace entered the meeting at 6.42 pm during the above item.

The meeting ended at 6.50 pm


